
 

July 20, 2016 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby called the 
meeting to order.  All members were present.  The meeting was officially noticed. 
 
Forbes made a motion to approve the minutes for July 6th and July 14th, 2016.  Passineau 
seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
Frank made a motion to adopt Resolution #2016-2.  The Resolution is requesting that the 
Governor and Legislature to agree upon a solution that includes a responsible level of bonding 
and adjust user fees to adequately and sustainably fund Wisconsin’s transportation system.  
Forbes seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
Tony Berger would like the Board to approve the addition to another building to his current 
beverage license.  He would like to add the building at 6421 Hwy 13 South in addition to the 
830 Townline Road.  The buildings are on the same parcel of land.  The Board is concerned 

about the first driveway on Townline Road since it is so close the Hwy 13 intersection, and 
about parking outside of the building on Hwy 13 interfering with the visibility at the 
intersection.   With the building being open to the general public, the Board wants to ensure 
the safety inside the building.  Passineau made a motion to table the issue until the Town is 
able to speak to Tony in person and are able to get a business plan from him.  Forbes 
seconded it.  Motion passed.     
 
Heeg made a motion to adopt Ordinance 7-20-16; Ordinance relating to the issuance of 
citations for violations of town Ordinances.  The building code ordinance number was changed 
it reflect the adoption of that new ordinance.  Frank seconded it.  Motion passed.   
 
Lorelei Fuehrer gave the building inspector’s report.  The building at 6421 Hwy 13 was 
discussed.  Lorelei said that the building is not a commercial establishment.  If the Town 
wanted him to be up to commercial specs, the State inspector would need to come out and see 
the upgrades that have been done.  The building he is using now at 831 Townline was 
supposed to be mainly just for friends coming in to his shop, now that he is expanding and 
wants it to be open to the general public should be up to code.  
 
Dave Ryun gave the Constable’s report.  Ken Jaecks was just found guilty of violating of the 
nuisance ordinance at municipal court.  He was ordered to pay $691 for the first offense and 
$1951 for the second offense.  He is required to have a clean-up plan to the Town hall office by 
5:00 PM on July 22nd, 2016. 
The notice for the clean-up of Strangfeld’s property on Hollywood Road was in the paper. 
Eight dog citations will be issued. 
Out of approximately 20 properties the Town was notified had items with the right-of-way, 
only 1 property still needs to get the items removed. 
A complaint was received by Holewinski on Pine Haven Court.  Their neighbor has a few cars 

on the property that are not licensed.  He has until the 22nd to remove the cars or a ticket will 
be sent. 
John Sweet has shown progress on the clean-up of his property.  The Board extended his 
clean-up until 9-1-16. 
Dennis Trickle has shown some progress on his property.  He has until 8-1-16 to get his 
property clean according to his plan. 
  
Billie-Jo gave the Treasurer’s report.  The garbage and recycling for the boundary agreement 
area was discussed.  The developers said that they were going to have a one pickup point in 
the subdivision, but one has not been set up.  People living in that area are looking for 
direction on how to get pickup.  The Town would like to have a written letter by the Pavolski’s 



 

stating that the Town would not be held liable for any damage done to the private roads by the 
garbage trucks in the boundary area if the garbage pickup was contracted through the Town. 
 
Correspondence was read.   
Road work on Bell Road should start approximately on August 8th.   
If there is enough money in the budget after the road work on Bell is finished, the Town will 
look at working on fixing some of the dips on 52nd Street between Church and Mill.   
 
Passineau made a motion to approve the bills paid.   Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
Frank made a motion to adjourn the meeting.   Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed.  The 
meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk 


